
Settlement monthly dues in 2023 show an increase of $16 in operating + $10 in reserves + a $2 increase in irrigation 
assessments totaling a $28 increase. This is in addition to RVRMA increases.  For 2023, grand total monthly dues show in 
increase of $64 overall (as illustrated above).

This increase is due to multiple factors at play.  In years past, the Settlement ended the year with deficits, which were then 
taken from the reserve fund.  Over time, this has driven the reserve fund from an ending balance of $55,205 in 2020 down 
to an estimated balance of $26,062 to end the current year.  

Inflationary factors are also coming to bear.

While we originally thought that smaller annual increases ensure financial wellbeing, as we budget for 2023, we believe 
that the proposed increases are necessary to maintain the integrity of the Settlement reserve fund. There may also be a 
need to change the painting schedule in future years, ensuring that reserves are adequate to avoid any special assessments. 

We also increased irrigation assessments for all communities.  Those assessments had not been increased since 2017.  As 
you can see above, we increased those assessments by $2 for the Settlement. 

See the next slide for detailed reserve balances over time.



Under our proposed due increase, we would end the year (2023) with an estimated $9,539 in reserves.  
This amount is the slimmest margin that we recommend.  Any further decreases in Operating, or 
Reserve dues would decrease the reserve fund going into 2024.

Such a decrease would only increase the necessary dues to be assigned in 2024.

Globally, the issue revolves around an underfunded reserve,  which needs to be addressed to maintain 
the painting costs into the future.  



Note: Irrigation assessments have not been 
altered since 2017.  We did raise these fees 
nominally for all residents.
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